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Mr. James Luedtke 
10532 N. Council Hills Drive 
Mequon, WI 53097 

Jim Doyle, Governor 
Matthew J. Frank, Secretary 
Gloria L. Mccutcheon, Regional Director 

Plymouth Service Center 
1155 Pilgrim Road 

Plymouth, Wisconsin 53073-4294 
Telephone 920-892-8756 

FAX 920-892-6638 
TTY Access via relay- 711 

Subject: Cermatics, Inc. Additional Site Investigation - 10014 N. Wasaukee Rd., Mequon, WI 
WDNR FID#246046350 BRRTS#02-46-529481 

Dear Mr. Luedtke: 

In a letter dated March 28, 2008, the Department advised you that additional groundwater investigation was 
required at the former Cermatics, Inc. property in Mequon. A minimum of two additional groundwater 
monitoring wells are needed on the adjacent property- one northeast of MW-2 and one south/southeast ofMW-4 
and four rounds of quarterly groundwater monitoring are required. Although there had previously been a 
monitoring well offsite south ofMW-4 which we had hoped you could use for this investigation, this well has 
been abandoned. It is my understanding that one round of monitoring from the current wells was conducted in 
August. The Department is requiring the two additional wells to be installed so that they can be sampled during 
the next monitoring event that should be scheduled for mid-November. 

Please ask you consultant to submit in writing a briefworkplan for installation of the wells and installation and 
sampling schedule. The workplan must be submitted for approval prior to the next scheduled monitoring event. 
The Department will, upon request, consider granting a variance to NR 141 Wis. Adm. Code to allow small 
diameter wells if the well construction and sampling methods are acceptable. 

If you fail to install and sample offsite wells as requested, the Department will consider you to be out of 
compliance with the Order for Default Judgement. Additionally, by postponing installation and sampling of 
additional wells you may end up increasing the overall number of sampling events you need to meet closure 
requirements. 

Please contact me at (414) 263-8533 if you have any questions regarding this letter. 

Sincerely, / 

~'""lwtw~ f) ~/// 
Nancy D. Ryan, Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment 

Cc: SER site file 
Christian Mielke, E2M 
Robert Egan, USEP A , electronic copy only 
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